
    

 

 

 
 

 
6th November 2024 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
It gives me great pleasure to be able to share with you the outcome of our most 
recent Section 5 Ofsted inspection. It’s official we are still a GOOD school! In fact, 
the inspector said we are a ‘really really good good school’. 
 
The governors, staff and I would like to thank you for your highly positive comments 
via the ParentView questionnaire and when talking with the inspector on the 
playground.  We were and still are, very overwhelmed by how positive you all are 
about our school. ‘Pupils benefit from learning in a caring, safe environment that 
embodies the school’s aim to go above and beyond. Parents recognise this, happily 
recommending the school to other parents’. 
 
The inspectors were very impressed with the children, ‘the pupils’ behaviour is 
praiseworthy’ that staff make lessons fun and interesting ‘which motivates pupils to 
work hard and try their best’.  Both inspectors commented that the children respect 
the high expectations we have of them, both in and out of the classroom, and this is 
reflected in how well they behave and how much they care for one another. 
 
We are exceedingly proud of our school and what we provide the children and the 
inspectors really recognised and understood what we are trying to achieve.  Since 
our last inspection, we have worked hard to ensure our provision meets the needs of 
all children and that all children feel successful with their learning, ‘The school’s 
inclusive nature is a strength’. 
 
As part of our constant reviewing and evaluating of our curriculum, we made the 
decision over the course of last year to further enhance our offer for Science, History 
and Geography.  We implemented the CUSP curriculum for these subjects in 
September and as a result we need time to embed and assess it’s effectiveness.  
This is the only area for improvement the Inspectors identified and was already in 
our school improvement plans for the year ahead.   
 
A copy of the inspection report is attached to this letter and will be on the website by 
the end of the week. 
 
With very best wishes 
 

 
Carla Stedman 
Executive Headteacher 
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